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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ACCOUNTANCY
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, July 18, 2007 at 8:30 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
August 29, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Sandra Gulledge, CPA Member, President
Cathel Tanner, PA Member, Secretary

James Zdimal, CPA Member
Joyce Dyer, Public Member

Douglas Phillips, CPA Member

William Fletcher, Attorney Member

Sharron Cirillo, PA Member
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation
Abby Adams, Deputy Attorney General

Gayle Melvin, Administrative Specialist III

ALSO PRESENT  

Dana Rubenstein
CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Gulledge called the meeting to order at 8:31 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the June 20, 2007 meeting.  Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fletcher to approve the minutes.  The motion was unanimously carried.
9:00 A.M. – SHOW CAUSE HEARING:  WILLIAM CICONTE

Mr. Ciconte’s request for a continuance was granted.  Mr. Ciconte has advised the Board that he has scheduled an appointment with a psychiatrist for July 26, 2007.

9:15 A.M. – HEARING:  COMPLAINT 304-07-06 AGAINST FRANCIS A. ADKINS

This hearing was cancelled at the request of Barbara Gadbois, Deputy Attorney General.  A consent agreement will be reviewed by the Board at the August meeting.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Update on Senate Bill 131
Ms. Gulledge reported that she and Ms. Cirillo attended the hearing before the Senate Sunset Committee regarding Senate Bill 131 on June 20, 2007.  The Bill was tabled for further discussion with the Board, the Delaware Society of CPAs and the colleges and universities.  This discussion will be held in October.  The major concern of the Board is discipline.    Ms. Warren advised the Board that she will be in contact with the State of Ohio to see how enforcement works in their state and what problems they have overcome.  She will report back to the Board at the next meeting.  Ms. Melvin will contact NASBA to see what statistical information they can provide the Board concerning the number of graduates from Delaware colleges and universities that have sat for the exam and the pass/failure rate.
Discussion:  Strategic Planning

A discussion on strategic planning will be held at the next meeting.  Topics will include ethics, unlicensed practice, peer review, the 150 hour requirement, PAs expansion if 150 hours is required, legislative agenda, make-up of the Board, continuing education requirements, retired or inactive status, and budget.

Sign Final Order from the Hearing for Charles R. Dixon, Jr.

The final order from the hearing held on April 18, 2007 for Charles R. Dixon, Jr. was signed by Board members.

Review of CPA Certificate Applications

Mrs. Dyer made a motion, seconded by Ms. Tanner to approve the following applicants for a certificate:

Tatyana V. Moore

Muhammad Salam

Daniel Rondeau

Steven Zieminski

The motion was unanimously carried.

Sheryl Joubert:  Letter Requesting Appeal of Board’s Proposal to Deny her CPA Certificate Application

The Board reviewed a letter from Sheryl Joubert requesting an appeal of the Board’s decision to propose to deny her application for a CPA certificate.  Ms. Tanner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to approve Ms. Joubert for a CPA certificate.  The motion was unanimously carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Review of CPA Certificate Applications
Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Ms. Tanner to approve the following applicants for a certificate:
Rajat Chawla




Teresa Durbin
Donna Kuhns




Il Woong Lee

Seo-Kyoung Lee




Uk Hyeong Lee

Kenneth Levine




Takahiro Makino

Tatsuo Matsugaki



Nobutaka Nashimoto

Shintaro Okada




Eugene Paloni, Jr.

Mayumi Shibata




Hyunjoo Shin

Kyoichi Terada




Keiko Yamaoka

Ryosuke Yonemori



Jack Zheng

Albert Bangcaya




Sheetal Bhandari

Louisa Chuah




Abdus Sammad Chughtai

Sejin Eom





Yuliana Gorodetsky

Yukiko Hirota




Jeongmin Jo

Albert Law





James Meany

Sompop Preechawuttidech


Ning Qiu

Satoshi Saito




Miloni Shah

Eun-Sun Seo




Aftab Siddique

Thalia Smith




Vinayaga Subramaniam

The motion was unanimously carried.

The application of Bradley Morgan was reviewed.  The Board tabled Mr. Morgan’s application pending receipt of verification that he has completed a course in advanced accounting.
The application of Ian Brunson was reviewed.  The Board tabled Mr. Brunson’s application pending receipt of verification that he has completed a course in advanced accounting, auditing and US federal taxation. 
Review of CPA Permit to Practice Applications

Mrs. Dyer made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to approve the following applicants for a CPA permit to practice:

Ravi Bandlani




Stephanie Chapman

Lawrence Jackson



Marcy Lantz

James Mulherin




Patrick Pruitt

Frances Sawicki




Scott Sheriff

Masaki Shigeharu



Alex Steinberg

Asha Abraham




Charles Lippert

Steven Maher




Lynne McMennamin

Rajagopalan Palakkal



Hyunjoo Shin

Thalia Smith




Marvin Snow

The motion was unanimously carried.

The application of Shin Young Park was reviewed.  Mrs. Dyer made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to table this application because Richard Caffarelli, Jr. stated in the work experience affidavit that he did not directly supervise the applicant.   Mr. Caffarelli stated he was certifying the work experience based on his inquiries that the applicant had worked under the direct supervision of licensed CPAs.  The motion was unanimously carried.  Ms. Park must submit a work experience affidavit from a supervising licensed CPA.
The application of Bradley Morgan was reviewed.  Mrs. Dyer made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to table this application since Mr. Morgan’s application for a CPA certificate was tabled.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of CPA Certificate and Permit Application
Ms. Tanner made a motion, seconded by Mr. Zdimal to approve the following CPA certificate and permit application:
Edwin Huc
The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of CPA Firm Permit Applications

Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Mr. Phillips to approve the following CPA firm permit applications:
Crowe, Chizek and Company, LLC

Robert M. Hoyt & Company, LLC

Robert A. Carucci, CPA, P.A.

Kenneth N. Butler

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of PA Firm Permit Applications

Ms. Circillo made a motion, seconded by Mr. Zdimal to approve the following PA firm permit applications:

Fioretti, Inc.

Louis A. Ferretti, Jr.

The motion was unanimously carried.

Status of Complaints
Complaint #04-06-07 – Ms. Tanner was assigned as the contact person.

Complaint #04-04-07 – A hearing will be scheduled for the September 19, 2007 meeting.
Requests for Reinstatement
Ms. Tanner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to approve the following applications for reinstatement and to include these licensees in the audit:
Frances Brousseau
Staci Brousseau

William Pusey

Susan Rector

Glenn Showell

Robert Smallwood

Kenneth Butler

Joseph Giordano

Deborah Morse

James Purcell
The motion was approved unanimously.
Franklin D. Jester:  Request for Extension to Complete Continuing Education

The Board received a letter from Franklin Jester requesting an extension in order to complete the continuing education requirement.  Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Ms. Tanner to grant Mr. Jester a three month extension.  The motion was approved unanimously.
Letter from Susan Coffey Regarding the Peer Review Implementation Process

The Board received a letter from Susan Coffey advising that since peer review is not required as a condition of licensure, the Board cannot participate in the program allowing firms to voluntarily disclose their peer review results to State Boards of Accountancy via a secure, state board access-only web site. 

Discussion:  Audits for the 2007 Renewal

The Board decided that 20% of the licensees will be audited.  The audited licensees will have 30 days to provide documentation of their continuing education.
Christopher Healey:  Request for Extension of Eighteen Month Period to Take CPA Exam

The Board received an email requesting an extension of the eighteen month period to take the CPA exam.  Mr. Healey had experienced computer problems while taking the regulation section.  NASBA recommended that Mr. Healey be granted an extension of one window of testing.  Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to grant Mr. Healey an extension of one window of testing.  The motion was approved unanimously.
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD (for discussion only)
The NASBA annual meeting will be held on October 28-31, 2007 in Maui, Hawaii.  The Board’s travel budget is $3,000.  Any Board member who wishes to attend should let Ms. Melvin know as soon as possible.
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Ms. Rubenstein asked for guidance on the Delaware specific ethics requirement for the 2007-2009 renewal period.  This will be discussed under strategic planning.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 29, 2007 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Ms. Tanner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo to adjourn the meeting. The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Gayle L. Melvin
Administrative Specialist III






